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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF 

IDAHO HEALTH FACILITIES AUTHORITY 

Please take notice that Christian Anderson, Executive Director of the Idaho Health 

Facilities Authority, an independent public body politic and corporate under Idaho law (the 

“Authority”), or his designee, will hold a public hearing with respect to the tax-exempt issuance 

by the Authority of its Idaho Health Facilities Authority Hospital Revenue Bond, Series 2022 

(Gritman Medical Center Project) (the “Series 2022 Bond”) in the aggregate principal amount 

not to exceed $35,000,000.   

Gritman Medical Center, Inc. is a nonprofit corporation duly incorporated and validly 

existing under the laws of the State of Idaho (the “Hospital”). The proceeds of sale of the Series 

2022 Bond will be loaned to the Hospital and will be used to (i) finance or reimburse the costs of 

acquiring, constructing, and equipping a healthcare clinic to be located at 409 S. Jackson Street, 

Moscow, Idaho in the approximate amount of $3,500,000, (iii) finance or reimburse the costs of 

renovating, improving, constructing and equipping healthcare facilities, located at 412 S. Main 

Street, Troy, Idaho in the approximate amount of $1,000,000 (collectively, the “Updated 

Project”). 

The Authority held an initial hearing related to the financing on June 22, 2022. Due to 

unforeseen circumstances, the need for a supplemental hearing is necessary to allow for proceeds 

of the Series 2022 Bond to be spent on the Updated Project.  The Updated Project is or will be 

owned and operated by the Hospital. 

The supplemental hearing will take place on Monday, November 27, 2023 at 10:30 a.m. 

MST and 9:30 a.m. PST, and will be held in at the offices of the Authority, located at 1087 West 

River Street, Suite 250, Boise, Idaho 83702. For those wishing to participate electronically, a 

Zoom link and telephone number will be listed on the Authority’s website at 

https://www.idhfa.org/. Interested persons wishing to express their views on the issuance of such 

Series 2022 Bonds or on the nature and location of the facilities proposed to be financed and 

refinanced by such Series 2022 Bonds will be given an opportunity to do so at the public hearing 

or may, prior to the time of the hearing, submit written comments to Christian Anderson, 

Executive Director, Idaho Health Facilities Authority.  Additional information can be obtained 

from the Authority at P.O. Box 8867, Boise, Idaho 83707, (208) 342-8772. 

 

DATED:  November 13, 2023 

Signed:  Christian Anderson, Executive Director 

 


